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£ The Brothers of Phi Kappa just came back from a

well-deserved semester break. Semester exams kept
many Brothers and Pledges up to all hours of the morn-
ing. But the Pledges saw more work as initiation came
closer. Each Pledge worked twenty-four hours repair-
ing and improving the Crow House. Then, on February
7, fifteen men were initiated into Phi Kappa.

They are, in order of initiation: Joseph Van Wassen-
hove, Gordon Fujimoto, Thomas Samland, Bruce
Lindemann, Keith Klontz, Rick Schomisch, Timothy
Coarson, Thomas Brown, Walter Mecozzi, Gerald
Gentes, Guy Agostino, Gerald Cann, Larry Christian-
sen, Fred Sturmer, and Richard Slowikowski.

The Brothers would like to commend the Alpha Phi
Pledges on their recent visit to Phi Kappa. We were
proud to be your host for your Pledge class walkout,
We hope you learned something from it; I know my
Pledge class learned something from ours.

So far, three men have pledged for second semester.
They are Jim Hayes, Bob Schmisseur, and Mike White.
Good luck to these men during their pledgeship.

Speaking of rush, we are working our fool heads off
for Spring Formal Rush. Phi Kappa is hoping for a
pledge class the size of last year’s class (21).

In a hotly-debated contest for President, Phi Kappa
chose their officers. “Congratulations and good luck™
go to Dave Bauer and the new Executive Board. It’s
going to be a trying semester.

Within the next two weeks, the first round of hourlies
will come up. So you can see that we are well into the
second semester of school. It's time to study and get
serious. Semester break is over. (Darn it!)

Our House was in the championship game of Orange
Division, IM volleyball. We had to settle for second
place because we lost our final game. But it was a great
effort by the team and the Crow fans.

At present, plans are being made for a spring formal
and the annual Purdue picnic. I hope the Alpha Phi’s
have been practicing,

Our Little Sister Under the Labarum program has



